TV and Radio



1500 N. West Street

Wichita, Kansas

WHitehall 3-4221

June 13, 1966

Mr. Carl Dabelstein 1419 South 54th Street Omaha, Nebraska

Dear Mr. Dabelstein:

Thank you for your letter of May 21, 1966 regarding reception of KAKE TV.

Apparently unusual signal propagation conditions were prevailing at the time of your letter. We had another letter from Beaver Crossing, Nebraska the day after, reporting reception of Channel 10 here in Wichita. We also had a report of reception in Oklahoma City on May 17.

We appreciate you reporting this reception to us and were pleased to hear from you. We wish you continuing success in your interesting TV DX hobby.

Sincerely,

Harold H. Newby Vice President and

Chief Engineer

HHN/jw

